
Minutes from the Monthly Meeting held on September 7, 2024, at Croft State Park 

The meeting was called to order at 11:10 a.m. by Harvey Thomas. 

Members Present: Harvey Thomas and Karen Thomas, Mike Lackey and Susan Lackey, Roy Atkinson, 
Jerry and Brenda Azzara, Larry and Wanda Sweeney, Will and Nelson Edwards, Willy Edwards, Dennis 
Bromley, Susan Beck, Frank Sanders, Larry and Donna Diaz, Candace Phillips, Jim and Avis Allen, Terry 
and Susan Jones, Keith and Diane Fallon, David and Grace Cordeau, and Mary Reed. 

New Members: Mike Cacioppo; Rick Sherbert 

Visitors: Tim Ryan 

Treasurer’s Report: Sue stated that we have $2,991.74 in our Truist Checking Account, $1,842.35 in our 
PayPal Account and $15 cash for the 50/50 “pot” for a total of $4.849.09. The Treasurer’s Report is 
attached. 

Noggin and Natter: Not Discussed 

Great Scot Car Show: No updates 

Club Ride: Big Lynn Trip September 24-25th. Will leave at 9:30 sharp from Bantam Chef in Chesnee. 

Events: 

50/50: Wanda Sweeney -The winner donated the pot to the club 

Future Events:  

• Car Show at Cooley Springs Baptist Church on 9/21/24 from 9 a.m. to 2 p.m. to benefit youth 
programs. 

• Halloween Costume Party 26th at the home of David and Grace Cordeau (see website- [SBMOC 
Events] for more details) 

• Renaissance Festival in Huntersville, NC-Weekends from October 5th thru November 24th 
• Christmas Party at 6:30 on December 4th at The Piedmont Club 

New Business:  

• Harvey reminded us that we are supposed to make charitable gifts in October. A Committee of 
three chaired by Mike Lackey, will meet to select the charities for submission for Board 
Approval. Please send recommendations to Mike. We will need to schedule a Board Meeting to 
determine the amount to be donated. Two members volunteered for the committee. They were 
Candace Philips and Susan Lackey.  We will need one more volunteer. 

• Please RSVP for events so we can better plan for them. 
• Communication in organizations such as ours is often difficult. Please provide suggestions that 

you may have for better communication within our organization. 

The meeting adjourned at approximately 12 noon. 

Respectfully Submitted by Frank Sanders, Secretary 

 


